Agenda 
Bexley Tree and Public Gardens Commission 
Wednesday, September 20, 2023 – 4:00 PM - Bexley City Hall 
Bexley, OH 43209

1. Convening the Meeting:
a. Call to Order/Call the Roll – Susan Quintenz, Chair

Roll Call:
Voting Members Present: Sheila Straub, Jim Wilson,
Linda Zupnick, Susan Quintenz, Celeste Williams
Ex Officio – Ellen Bowden
Alternates: Barb Giller
Absent:
Excused: Mary McMunn, Larry Helman , and Dave Wakeman
Non-Voting Present: Mayor Kessler; Grant Archer; Elena Andrews, 
Monette Friedlander


b. Establish a quorum: appointment of alternates as needed

Barb Giller was appointed a voting member.

c. Approval of Minutes of August 16, 2023 – Mrs. Quintenz

Jim Wilson made a motion to Approve – ‘the minutes of the August 16, 2023 as written.’
Motion seconded by Sheila Straub Vote 6- 0 - passed.
For: Sheila Straub, Jim Wilson, Linda Zupnick, Barb Giller, Susan Quintenz, Celeste Williams 
Against:
Abstain:
Absent: Mary McMunn, Larry Helman, and Dave Wakeman


d. Additions to agenda – Mrs. Quintenz

No new items to add to the agenda

e. Announcements/Small Victories/Comments:
1. Introduction of Bexley’s new landscape installation inspector

Monette will be assisting the staff consultant, Elena Andrews, on approving residential landscapes. Elena has been providing training and feedback as Monette gets comfortable in the new role.

2. Review of new timetable for agendas and postings

The Friday before meeting the agenda and other items will be posted. Items are requested to be sent to the chair by Wednesday.

3. Commission Conversations Update – Jim Wilson, Vice Chair

Jim Wilson provided an update of the meetings with the chairs and vice chairs with the other boards. The commission discussed how they will be dealing with the 2200 E Main property. 

2. Requests from Residents:
a. Karan Rei, Bexley HS Senior, Eagle Scout project – mulch pamphlet

Karan Rei is a Bexley High Senior presenting his Eagle Scout project before the Tree Commission. Karan Rei has been working with Mary McMunn to draft a pamphlet with information on mulch volcanoes. He is seeking feedback from the Tree Commission members.

b. Rebecca Ness, 2576 Bryden Rad

Rebecca Ness provided feedback regarding the Winter Creepier, Euonymus fortune, plant material currently being installed in the S Drexel medians. The resident is opposed to this plant choice because it is an aggressive ground cover. The plant is pushing out our native plant choices. The resident reached out to Franklin County Soil and Water and provided a list of native plant materials that are salt resistant for the Tree Commission to review. Rebecca also reached out to ODOT with a native plant list. Rebecca is advocating for native plants to be planted when the opportunity allows it and provided a list a native plant for Commission members to look review.

3. Staff Report: Grant Archer, Bexley Urban Forester, Assistance Service Director
a.  State of the Urban Forest

Grant Archer would like Commission members to focus on the street tree species list and review it.  The trees listed are what the forester is permitted to plant. A discussion was held regarding how to proceed and what to look for when re-visiting the list. 

Resident emails will be discussed and how the Tree Commission should move forward with requests. 

4.  Mayor’s Report: Ben Kessler, Mayor, City of Bexley
a. Mulch Volcano Ordinance

The Mulch Volcano Ordinance was approved by City Council. Literature is being drafted for residents and contractors to be mailed explaining the Ordinance.

b. Arboretum Web Site Updates including Tree Plotter

The website updates are on-going. The new tree plotter program is also live.

Land Use Strategy Commission

The process is still on-going. Meeting have been set us with Bexley City School and Capital University. A public workshop will be held to discuss what residents would like to see in 10 years.

c. Strategic Plan

Strategic Plan workshop meeting will be set up in October. 

d. Drexel Avenue Updates

Drexel-Main to Broad-The concrete work is underway which will include curbs, medians, and bump outs. The contractor finished the block between Dale and Fair today. They will be working between Fair and Brentwood this week. Estimated completion of the concrete work is mid-October. The plantings will be installed, and the city will water while they get established. The trees will have up-lighting. 

e. Other

standard width for resident sidewalk is (four) 4 ft. Commercial district is six feet (6ft). Structure soil is an important aspect during the construction project.
A meeting set-up with COTA to discuss the link- us project. To date, we have told COTA we are not willing to give up a traffic lane.  The city is continuing to hold traffic studies to see if they are better options.


5. Review of Landscape Applications – Elena Andrews, Staff Consultant
a. Report of changed conditions to approved landscape plan re: SW corner of Sherwood/Cassady – Elena Andrew

2425 Sherwood is a new build and one of the trees had been plotted on the site plan incorrectly. It is on the property line. The tree species is a Hackberry, Cannabaceae, tree. The tree was rotted through its core and deemed unsafe.  It has been removed. The tree was a public safety issue. The landscape plan will move forward.  There is not space in the area for another shade tree.

b. Presentation of preliminary landscape plan for 2200 East Main Street –
     Ms. Andrews and Ryan Pearson, EDGE  

Elena Andrews presented her comments on the preliminary landscape plan for 2200 E Main street. Since the plans are rough, she has not yet made an official staff review sheets for the landscape plan. 

Jim Wilson made a motion to Approve – ‘to extend the presentation time limit from 10 to 15 minutes to allow the applicant time to discuss the preliminary landscape plan for 2200 E Main St.’ Motion seconded by Celeste Williams. Vote 6- 0 - passed.
For: Sheila Straub, Jim Wilson, Linda Zupnick, Barb Giller, Susan Quintenz, Celeste Williams 
Against:
Abstain:
Absent: Mary McMunn, Larry Helman, and Dave Wakeman

The Tree Commission will hear the preliminary landscape plan presented by Jason Hockstock, Vice president of Continental Real estate. The landscape plan is on-going and will only be discussed. The plan has been before the Architecture Review Board (ARB). The plan is not connecting the roads to Bryden and the pathway will remain a pedestrian walk way. 

Ryan Pearson, EDGE presented the preliminary landscape. The plan conceptually, was introduced to the Tree Commission. The north side has currently vegetation and plant material located on the property line. The wall along Columbia place and Bryden will be pedestrian only. They will follow the Main Street Guidelines and streetscape standards with the existing trees. Iit will be difficult to save those existing trees.  

The area in the parking behind Rusty Bucket an additional ten feet (10 ft.) of greenspace being proposed.  The granite planters will be proposed to continue along Main, per the Main street guidelines.  The grading issues will be addressed, and excavating will take place throughout the site.  The concept proposed 58 total trees to be removed – 19 white pines. 54 new trees are proposed.

Tree Commission members presented questions to the applicant. Members shared their own opinions and the values the Commission has. How will the existing trees in the traffic medians be handle throughout construction process? The plans for the trees have been plotted in the site plan. If the street trees fall along property lines, work together with property owners to come up with solution. This, too, was considered when drafting the landscape plan.  Also, to have a variety of trees that help expand the arboretum; to have a maintenance plan drafted explaining how the plant material will be maintained; goal for canopy coverage is to be forty-percent and to assist the city in trying to get to that forty- percent. Use trees to help define architecture and garden space. Site amenities are important, for example lighting, trash containers. The parking lot to city hall is next to the new building and to get both landscaping done at the same time. Review Ordinance (.62 1201m) giving a broader authority to and to come up with a plan that meets the authority of that Ordinance. One- that the Main Street Guidelines call for trees to be planted (thirty) 30ft on center. Two-any replanting of city trees to recognize that a sixty-foot (60 ft) square around the trees to make sure the structure soil is planned and adequate for the trees. When planning the landscape to make an extraordinary plant plan with landscape. The landscape on the west side has more shade and to make sure the plant material is appropriate for the site. 

			Resident comments:

Dr. Nicole Bundy- 65 S Columbia, owns an Alexander Condo, and a home on Fair Ave. The resident is concerned about the rapid removal of greenspace and the removal of old existing trees to have them be replaced with new trees. The current proposal is not the solution to maintain the greenspace and why more greener options have not been considered.

Nancy Marzella- Resident of The Alexander, 500 South Parkview, #407. The resident is concerned for the existing trees located in front of the Trinity Apartments and feels they should not be removed. The trees provided peace and shelter to the community. The request is to push back development to spare existing trees.

Modit Hirsh- Resident of 2265 Bryden Rd. Does not want to see the removal of the existing trees. 

Roel Van Spronsen- Resident of the Bexley Gateway, 530 South Parkview. The London Planes are a community staple and are a beautiful feature when coming into Bexley from the west side. The trees planted in the planting wells in front of the Giant Eagle, for example, are much smaller than those existing trees planted outside the wells. To remove the existing trees from an area that is the first stop along the Arboretum tour would be a shame. 

Maria Rosenthal- A Resident of The Alexander, 500 South Parkview. The existing trees are proposed to be replaced, but it will take about thirty-years (30) to get to the height the current trees are. Removing the existing trees is also removing habitats from animals and migrating birds. 

Marsha Hirsh- Resident of The Alexander, 500 South Parkview. Of few comments had already been brought forward, so the resident is presenting on how important trees ours to our community. Trees assist with flooding and carbon emission. We all appreciate the greenery and the beauty trees provide.
		
3.  Old Business: 
a. Three-year plan to infill Bexley tree lawn – Mr. Wilson

Jim Wilson updated the plan to infill Bexley’s tree lawn. A meeting will be set up and the best way to proceed with the infill of those spaces. 

b. 2023 Trees for Bexley fundraising Focus – Ellen Bowden

Ellen Bowden suggested one-hundred (100) infill trees  to be planted in the 2024 year. 

Barb Giller made a motion to Approve – ‘to have one- hundred (100) infill trees planted in the 2024 year’. Motion seconded by Linda Zupnick Vote 6- 0 - passed.
For: Sheila Straub, Jim Wilson, Linda Zupnick, Barb Giller, Susan Quintenz, Celeste Williams 
Against:
Abstain:
Absent: Mary McMunn, Larry Helman, and Dave Wakeman


4. New Business
a. Review of Ordinances pertaining to Tree Commission – Mr. Wilson

Jim Wilson is going to review the code and Ordinances pertaining to Tree Commission and the goal is to compile the information. 

b. Projects recently funded by Bexley Beautification Fund Advisers – Mrs. Giller

Barb Giller shared $5,00.00 has been granted to St. Charles to plant trees on the west side near walking path.

Schneider Park will have different variety of Birch trees planted to be and $18,000.00 has been granted for that projects.

To assist the Drexel median planting, $25,000.00 has been granted to help with the cost.


5.  City Council Liaison: Lori Ann Feibel
a.  City Council Updates

Mayor Kessler provided an update on a funding Ordinance in the area between Remington and Fair. Ideas are currently being discussed.

Resident who have requested their property to be sprayed by mosquitos 

Bexley received a 16 million dollar grant for Livingston Ave. The concept for larger right of way and medians. OHM engineer planning is the firm selected to develop a plan. Bexley is the primary client.

6.  Adjourn

Next meeting is October 18, 2023 – 4:00 PM to 6:00 PM



[Type here]

